
 

 

 

 

 

Community Update 

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the United Native Friendship 

Centre (UNFC) has closed its offices located at 516 Portage Avenue 

(Main Building), 616 Mowat Avenue (Circle of Life Centre), and 308 

Butler Avenue (Zaagi’idiwin Headstart) to the public.  Our priority is the 

health and wellbeing of community members and our employees and we 

are taking all precautionary measures to ensure a safer community.  

UNFC programs and services are suspended until April 5, 2020.  We will 

continue to monitor and reassess the situation and will notify the 

community of any changes.  Our staff is available to assist for 

emergency services and referrals via phone 807-274-8541 and email.  

For a full list of UNFC email addresses, visit www.unfc.org/contact. 

The UNFC will remain in close contact with community health services, 

Health Canada and our Provincial organization, the Ontario Federation 

of Indigenous Friendship Centres.  We will continue to deliver up to date 

information by phone, email and social media. 
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